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Dear friends,

The Caux World Service is closing down for a few months - this is
the final broadcast, I see that the last two years, I've talked in my
last letter about the 'end-of-school' atmosphere, 1 can't say that
there is an end-of-holiday spirit this time round, because Caux is
never quite a holiday, but it has been more relaxed this summer, and we
all come out of it weary rather than exhausted, and very grateful.
We've been a mere 1,605 or so people, and yet, looking back, there
seems to have been a disproportionate ratio of miracles in the lives of
those who came.

One miracle that did not take place was the resuscitation of the
skeleton from the play of the same name. He (or is it a she?) ended
the summer dressed as a cook in one of the vast soup cookers in the
kitchenI

Pierre Spoerri looked back on the summer here yesterday, in the
last meeting of the conference, and thought of three groups of people:
those who've already left and are trying to apply the decisions they
took here in their home situations; the silent minority (or are they a
majority) who work selflessly behind the scenes to make Caux possible,
who rarely speak in meetings, but whose experience of God and life is
one of the most precious resources in the house; and finally, those
who've left with new insights or convictions for the future, thanks to
an openness of mind they found here. He spoke of the growth of
networks of friendships of committed people which are open to all.

Certainly this element has been one of the marks of the summer -
how many of us have become less 'friendly colleagues' and more 'friends
who work together'. This is a very important part of Caux, Then 1
think with especial gratitude of those who come from further afield to
help through the summer, and of the less-seen areas of service. For
example, the retired French widower who came here for the first time a
year ago, and has spent the entire summer preparing vegetables at an
early hour of the morning, with a Swiss widow, a retired shop-keeper.
And the housekeepers, ever gracious and good-humoured in the face of
the unexpected.

The Industrial Round Table (which was rectangular last year) is
making progress towards the circular - this year it was ovalI The
twenty top executives from Japan, Europe and the Unites States who met,
did so 'in a spirit of partnership and common search', in the words of
their own summary, A spirit markedly different from last year, when
there had been an element of 'Japan bashing', because 'greater
understanding and friendship had evolved', and some of the Europeans
and Americans had meanwhile experienced a very warm welcome in Japan,
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